To: 

GMUG Forest Plan Revision Team

From: 

Daniel Antonelli

2295 N. Arriba Cir.

Grand Junction, CO 81507

This letter is in response to the 30 day comment period for the Draft Assessment Reports in preparation for the GMUG Forest Plan Revision.  I would like to address some assessments made.  

Table 17 page 31 Recreation Assessment:
“Cycling is one of uses increasing the most” 

I agree with this statement and the local Grand Valley District office has spearheaded some awesome improvements for mountain bike use on the Grand Mesa.  However, I would also say that when the Travel Planning was done for the North Uncompahgre in 2002, cycling use was more prevalent than what was represented in the planning documents.  The Colorado Plateau Mountain Bike Trail Association (COPMOBA) appealed the Travel Plan Decision because many trails were closed to mountain bikes.  (see attached list)  We believe this was due to the lack of mountain bike related data.  Several trails were closed to mountain bikes without proper scoring and study and there were no mountain bike related businesses in the list of contacts when soliciting comments during the process.  At that time, Mountain bikes were commonly included in motorized travel concerns and not considered “non-motorized”.  I have included letters to and from former Forest Supervisors over the years about this issue with there never being any efforts to fully consider the Decision.  I believe there are several trails that should again be open to mountain bikes and the Forest Planning should reflect the intention to do this.           

Trail Conditions Page 35, Recreation: “Maintenance is lacking on non-motorized trails due to lack funding.  Maintenance is being accomplished by partnerships and Mountain bike groups are specifically mentioned as being very active in trail clearing and maintenance.”   

I agree with this assessment and would propose that mountain bike use is a great resource and should have an affect on allowing more mountain bike use on the previously closed trails mentioned above.  Many of these foot/horse trails have seen little or no maintenance, or even clearing of deadfall, since being closed to mountain bikes.  
User created trails, Page 37 Recreation: “most of the user created trails are due to motorized and mountain bike users”

I disagree with this assessment as I have found no unauthorized bicycle created  trails on the north end of the Uncompahgre or on the Grand Mesa since the Mechanized Travel Decision went into effect on the Grand Mesa a few years ago. 
The 2012 Planning Rule:  “directs National Forests to engage youth to better connect young people to public lands” 

Developing a Forest Plan that includes more opportunities for kids on mountain bikes would be a good vehicle to accomplishing this directive.  
Thanks for all your hard work on this project.
Please contact me if you have any questions or need any supporting documents not included. 

Daniel Antonelli

970-270-8575
